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President’s Message 

It has been great to get out and about as Covid-19 restrictions are being eased.  Our committee had its 

first meeting since the AGM last month and, for the first time for a while, we were able to meet in person 

in an outdoor location due to the easing of current restrictions.  Whilst Zoom meetings are a great way of 

getting together, they can’t replace face to face interactions.   

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new Committee member, Jennifer Gearing, and to 

reiterate my thanks to retiring members Joy Bellizia and Doug Brook for their invaluable contributions. 

Despite the easing of the social restrictions, our activities are hampered because we still cannot access 

our usual venues, and it seems that it might be a while before that access 

can be resumed.  I know that some of our classes have been meeting in 

outdoor locations observing social distancing and wearing masks. 

Talking of Zoom meetings, Barbara Foord and I attended a U3A network 

meeting that was held using that application, and it was great to find out 

how other U3As are coping with social restrictions.  It seems that, now 

that we are getting used to the concept of online activities, there may be 

opportunities for members to access online courses offered by other U3As.  

As this year comes to an end, we can reflect on a very challenging 2020 and look forward to a much more 

exciting 2021. 

Bob Lillie 
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Class Coordinator 

The committee would like to give you an update regarding what may be happening next year to our u3a 

and what classes may be running. 

Firstly, I would like to explain what will be changing regarding your membership. The Committee decided 

to roll over all existing 2020 members to 2021 without the payment of a subscription. This was 

supported unanimously by all attendees to the AGM and all proxy votes. 

The nature of the data base determines exactly how this will occur. The easiest most accurate way is to 

extend your existing 2020 subscription for a calendar year. This means you will be a paid up member 

until the end of 2021. Also you will remain in all the classes you were in during 2020. If there are any 

classes you wish to leave you will need to opt out by using the website or by email as we don’t know what 

physical access we will have to the office and therefore the phone.  

If you wish to join another class you can and you may do that on line or via an email to the office. There 

will obviously be no charge for any extra classes. 

If you need to speak to someone about classes, please wait until after the Christmas / New Year break 

when we hope to have access to a mobile phone - details will be sent out as soon as we can. 

Secondly, we don’t know which classes will actually be running or what format they will take. We are 

constrained by the venues we use. Therefore, outside classes may be able to go ahead subject to 

Government health restrictions around mask wearing and physical distancing etc. For example Bush 

Walking, Pole Walking, Health through Fun and Fitness, Bowls and Limestone Carving may be able to go 

ahead in the first term. Some inside classes may be able to be held outside while the weather is good. 

Classes which are held in venues such as the CFA rooms, Council rooms, and St Marys Church will only be 

able to be run when the owners of the venues allow it and we may be under strict rules regarding the 

number of people in the room and the length of time a class can take. Class member names and times of 

occupation of the room must be accurately recorded. There is also the problem of Covid cleaning which is 

a huge impost on the members of our u3a as we must abide by Health Department rules at all times.  

We will keep you posted. 

Raewyn King 

How do I get my laser printer on stun? 
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From Anne O’Shaughnessy 

George Bernard Shaw once said “We don’t stop playing because we grow old, we grow old because we stop 

playing”. 

My favourite saying is from a French composer (1782 -1871) called Daniel- Francoise-Esprit Auber 

“Ageing seems to be the only available way to live a long time!” 

So what can we do about this ageing story?  I say let us face it head on and do a check as to where we are 

in our own story especially during this Covid-19 period which we hope we are coming out of! 

The World Health organisation defines Health/Wellness as not just the absence of illness but existing in 

all facets of our life including, physical, mental and social contact. So there are some things we can do to 

age disgracefully gracefully!! 

1.Maintain our social contacts and, for our mental health, perhaps ring a friend or family member every 

other day. Maybe we could each ring another U3A member this weekend. 

2. Exercise, keep it up, walk around the block today, invite a friend, get out in the garden 

3. Challenge yourself, try something new, a craft, a jigsaw, write your own life story, we are never too old 

to learn! 

4.  Practise gratitude,  make a list each day of three things you are grateful for. 

5.  Self-care, make sure you eat healthily, sleep well, and do something that makes you feel good. 

6. Don’t be afraid to seek help, contact your local GP.  

So maybe you can maintain good health and enjoy the long break and be fit and ready for a more active 

2021! 

Best wishes, stay safe 

 

Jennifer Gearing has spent the time in lockdown 

knitting Ô×Ï ȰTopsy TurvÙȱ ÄÏÌÌÓȢ One is Old 

Mother Hubbard with Little Red Riding Hood and 

the other doll is Grandma and the Wolf.  

Old Mother Hubbard 
 
       
   Little Red Riding Hood 
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TEN YEARS 

 Ten years ago Vernon Denford called a meeting at Warburton RSL. He had heard about an organisation 

that had begun in France in 1973, and wanted to start a branch here. 

The aim of U3A is to provide opportunities for mental stimulation and friendship for those in their third 

age, after youth and work. There were to be no exams or pressure on the participants, sticking to the 

original idea of a university as a place to learn, and exchange ideas. 

At that first meeting, thirty-six people registered their interest, and a steering committee was formed. 

The committee held its first formal meeting on March the twenty third, 2010. Present were : 

Vernon Denford, Helen Neilson,Valda Street,Lynn Mclellan,Eric Felber,Sheila Denford and,Anne 

O’Shaugnessy. Bob Rowe sent his apologies. 

At the second meeting on April the sixth the U3A Network recognised us as a member. 

By the fifth meeting, Sam Schouten had joined the committee too, and these people formed the initial 

group tasked with all the organising that has led to today’s happy and successful branch. 

By the second year, there were over one hundred members. 

All our hopes and wishes for the organisation came true; firm friendships were made, knowledge was 

shared and a supportive network evolved. All was on track to celebrate ten wonderful years. 

Then 2020 happened. 

This year has seen worry and heartache become the focus of many of our members’ lives. Face to face 

contact has been largely lost in classes, and it has been hard to maintain enthusiasm. A stalwart core of 

people, namely our present committee, has battled on, determined to preserve our unity and continuity 

of our aims. 

We don’t know when this situation will ease. 

We don’t know how many will still feel connected. 

We don’t know where we will meet. 

We don’t know, and we can’t plan. 

However, the situation will ease, we will still connect with each other, we will meet, and we will plan. 

The ideals and enthusiasm which were present ten years ago will see us come through this. 

We need to remember the joys and achievements and friendships which are the result of our U3A. 

One day soon we will come together and celebrate not only our anniversary but also the courage and 

strength we are showing, and celebrate too our future as a vibrant, caring community of older people. 

Thanks to Lynn McLellan for her great work in researching and giving us this information about our 

beginnings. 
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My Take onU3A 
As I started my retirement, 
I did not realise what that 
meant. 
I thought not working was all 
good 
but things occurred that changed 
my mood. 
A lack of purpose and the chore 
I had to do was just a bore. 
 
I missed the work companionship, 
got tired going on a trip. 
Felt all alone and isolated 
but then a change eventuated, 
the third age university  
seemed a brilliant thing to me. 
 
It gave me purpose, showed me 
ways 
to nicely occupy my days. 
Meet people in my situation 
and starting many a creation, 
learn something intõresting and 
new 
and feel useful and needed too. 
 
So if youõre bored during the day, 
I suggest: join U3A! 
F.R. 12-19 
 

A Competition 

To celebrate our 10th anniversary Fritz came up with the excellent idea of a writing competition. 

I would like to extend the idea to any media you wish including carving, mosaics, craft, glass or anything 

else you may think of. 

The theme of the competition is “My take on u3a”. We would like to 

hear, see or touch something that represents what you have gained 

from our u3a or what makes our u3a special to you.  

Fritz has kindly donated a sun catcher as a prize. 

We would like to see your submission by the end of March and we 

will present the prize at our first group get together which we hope 

will be in May next year. 

Cheers Raewyn 

 

And Finally- 

The Committee wish you all a Very Safe and Happy Christmas 

and Holiday time. May we all be able to get together again soon 

and resign the Covid Jokes to history. 

 

You can contact U3A Upper Yarra by: 

Email:  office @upperyarrau3a.org.au   Web Page:  www.upperyarrau3a.org.au 

Mail:  U3A Upper Yarra, PO Box 60, Yarra Junction, Vic. 3797 

 

http://www.upperyarrau3a.org.au/

